Messages for Remittance Advices dated November 7, 2024 – November 14, 2024
	TO: all providers
	RE: Medicare Non-COBA Crossover Billing at the Detail Level

	Effective October 1, 2024, detail-level billing is now required for Medicare Crossover Non-COBA claims. This change aims to ensure that claims are processed accurately. DHS recognizes that this may be a new billing method for some providers and may initially require additional time for claim submission. To support providers with detail-level billing, job aids have been provided outlining the necessary steps for submitting a claim. The AFMC MMIS Outreach Specialist Team is also available to address any questions or concerns regarding this new process.

	TO: Pharmacy and Prosthetics providers
	RE: REVISED: Billing Medicaid When a Member’s Other Insurance Covers Diabetic Supplies Under Durable Medical Equipment

	As previously communicated in ON-021-24 (https://humanservices.arkansas.gov/wp-content/uploads/ON-021-24.doc), Arkansas Medicaid has updated the billing processes for diabetic supplies, which changed to a pharmacy claim type submission by both pharmacies and DME providers as of 8/1/2024. Below is clarification on billing instructions when a member’s other insurance covers diabetic supplies under DME (not Pharmacy).

When a member’s primary insurance covers diabetic supplies under the Durable Medical Equipment (DME) policy, providers are to:

1. Continue submitting claims to the member's primary insurance.

2. When there is a remaining balance on the CGM related codes, submit the below items to the Arkansas Division of Medical Services Utilization Review (UR) Department:

     a. Cover letter explaining intent.

     b. A red line claim.

     c. A copy of the Explanation of Medical Benefits (EOMB) from the member's primary insurance.

     d. Submit the authorization information from the member’s primary insurance AND clinical documentation to support authorization.

The UR staff will conduct a medical review and manually price, up to the last published DME rate.

The contact information for the UR Department is located in the Prosthetic Provider Manual section II, under the ‘View or print the Utilization Review Section Contact information’ link. (https://humanservices.arkansas.gov/wp-content/uploads/DMSUR.doc)

	TO: Ambulatory Surgical Center providers
	RE: Coverage for Procedure Code 23472

	The Arkansas Department of Human Services has updated coverage for procedure code 23472, retroactive to 1/1/2024, under the Ambulatory Surgical Center (ASC) Contract.

23472 - RECONSTRUCT SHOULDER JOINT

Claims analysis will be performed to identify and reprocess any claims that may have denied before the coverage was updated.


Thank you for your participation in the Arkansas Medicaid Program. If you have questions regarding these messages, please contact the Provider Assistance Center at (800) 457-4454 toll-free or locally at (501) 376-2211. Remittance Advices can be found using Search Payment History on the Arkansas Medicaid Provider Portal at https://portal.mmis.arkansas.gov/armedicaid/provider/Home/tabid/135/Default.aspx.
